
 

 

Cal MediConnect (CMC) Training Notice 
Interdisciplinary Care Team (ICT) and Primary Care Physician Training 
 
June 2, 2022 
 
Dear Participating Provider Group, 
 
This letter serves as an annual reminder to our previous communication in July, 2021, regarding 
the requirement that all Interdisciplinary Care Team (ICT) participants are required to complete 
training prior to participating as a member of the ICT or in an ICT meeting and within 365 days of 
a prior training. Per the Cal MediConnect Three Way Contract Section 2.5.2.8.8, all ICT members, 
and potential ICT members must be trained initially and on an annual basis. Because Primary 
Care Physicians are one of the required ICT participants, this training requirement extends to all 
network PCPs, regardless of their participation in ICT meetings. For your reference attached is 
DPL 15-001, Section B.2. indicates the composition of ICT and staff requirements. In Section B.4 
we have highlighted that all potential ICT members be trained as part of delegation agreement.  
 
As stated in previous communications, L.A. Care Health Plan requires all network PCPs and ICT 
members (including potential) to complete the ICT training on an annual basis and as on-
boarded into your organization using training material provided by L.A. Care attached to this 
communication. Please submit confirmation(s) to L.A. Care’s EPO SFTP site with screen shot of 
upload in an email to EPOCommunications@lacare.og once your full PCP network and 
appropriate staff have been trained. Training should occur no later than 30 days from receipt of 
this communication or within 365 days of last training.  
 
L.A. Care will validate that PCPs and ICT members were adequately trained by reviewing 
submitted case files and requesting copies of signed attestations for those that are unverified.  
 
L.A. Care will accept one of the following three forms of confirmation of training: 
 
1. Online via L.A. Care University – For PPG staff only, reference the Provider Network 

Instructions for Entering L.A. Care University.  
a. PCPs are not considered PPG staff  

2. Copy of signed attestation for PCPs-  From training document  ICT Training document 
and attestation the last page is an attestation to be filled in by selecting edit document, 
entering requested information, signing and returning (scan/email). 
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3. Copy of sign in logs or Webinar Report from Group training/Webinar –showing attendees 
in addition to filling in the PPG Internal ICT Training Log.xlsx in electronic format as tracker 
for training and searchable document. For PCPs, NPI is a mandatory field. 

 
 
Please feel free to contact your EPO Account Manager with any questions. Thank you for 
being part of the L.A. Care team and supporting continued education for CMC physicians. 

Sincerely, 

 
Enterprise Performance Optimization Department 

 
 
 

Attachments: 
 

• Provider Network Instructions for Entering L.A. Care University 
• 2022 ICT Training document   
• DPL 15-001 
• PPG Internal ICT Training Log  
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